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Recommendation 

That council declare the 1992 E-ONE Pumper as surplus; and further 

That council direct the fire chief to proceed with disposal of the vehicle through auction; and 

further, 

That the proceeds of the sale be allocated to the Neustadt Fire budget to offset the new truck 

now in service. 

Executive summary 

The E-One Pumper in Neustadt is passed its usable lifecycle and can be declared surplus to 

the municipality’s need.  Staff is recommending the pumper be sold at auction and the 

proceeds be allocated to the Neustadt Fire budget to offset the new truck now in service. 

Background and discussion 

The new Fort Gary Pumper is now in service at station #3 (Neustadt). This new pumper has 

passed its shake down period and now meets service expectations. Consequently, the E-One 

pumper has been taken out of service and can be deemed as surplus by West Grey council.  

The best option would be to sell it through action either locally at 6 on 6 Auctions or on Gov-

Deals. 

Legal and legislated requirements 

The E-One truck is 30 years old and, under the NFPA Standard 1901 for Automotive Fire 

Apparatus, Annex D.1, this vehicle has reached the end of its life as a piece of fire apparatus. 

Despite its age, it will attract a purchaser through the auction process; however, an exact 

selling figure is unknown and will depend on the market and bidder activity.    
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Financial and resource implications 

Staff are requesting that the proceeds of the sale of this vehicle be allocated to the Neustadt 

Fire budget to offset the new truck now in service. 

Staffing implications 

None. 

Consultation 

None. 

Alignment to strategic vision plan 

Pillar:  Build a better future 

Goal:  Vibrant community 

Strategy: Maintain and invest in our infrastructure; be responsible stewards of the tax 

dollars 

Attachments 

None. 

Next steps 

On council resolution to declare this vehicle surplus, staff will proceed with the auction process 

to dispose of the truck. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Phil Schwartz, Fire Chief   
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